
October	13,	2021

Valley	Fliers	October	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:33

Present:	Eyre,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Vader,	plus	11	members.

Excused	Absent:	Glassmyer,	Walter


Approval	of	September	Minutes		 

Alan	moved	to	approve	with	minor	corrections.		Florin	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.		September	had	the	purchase	of	727	and	registration	of	both	117	and	727.		It	was	a	fairly	
slow	month	for	the	club.		There	were	a	lot	of	minimum	flying	fees.		Depreciation	does	not	reflect	depreciation	on	
the	Cardinal	yet.		Alan	will	add	it	by	next	month.		The	bank	service	charges	are	wire	transfer	fees	and	a	cashier’s	
check	related	to	the	purchase	of	727.		Rents	will	be	going	up	next	year	(maybe	by	3%).		There	is	a	small	book	gain	
on	the	salvage	of	88L.		88L	has	been	written	off	on	the	balance	sheet,	and	727	is	now	added.		The	membership	
equity	share	traded	positive	balance	is	because	we	still	don’t	know	where	to	send	the	proceeds	from	Brian	
Makar’s	share.		On	the	statement	of	cash	flows,	the	negative	cash	increase	for	the	period	is	due	to	the	purchase	of	
a	new	airplane.


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

See	Florin’s	handout.		Florin	spoke	without	the	handout,	but	it	should	be	published	with	these	notes.

9MA	It	is	looking	good	and	needed	no	maintenance	since	last	meeting.		It	is	the	airplane	with	the	next	annual	
coming	up,	next	March.

117	The	seat	track	AD	is	coming	up,	so	members	should	watch	out	for	its	expiration.		The	wheel	shimmy	problem		
re-occurred,	but	it	seems	to	be	fixed	now.		Its	cause	was	most	likely	landing	crabbed	or	crosswind	landings.		Jon	
installed	an	overhauled	shimmy	damper,	but	we	have	a	heavy	duty	damper	that	will	be	put	on	the	airplane.		

63S	Not	much	to	report

727	has	832	hours	since	overhaul.		Comment	from	the	floor:	it	took	a	quart	of	oil	recently.		Question	from	the	
floor:	when	was	the	last	annual	done?		Answer:	May	2021.		Florin	reviewed	the	upcoming	dates	for	regular	main-
tenance.		Question	from	the	floor:	will	it	have	a	book	like	the	other	planes?		Answer:	yes,,	we	are	working	on	it.		
Florin	noted	Jon	repaired	the	cowl	flap	cable,	which	it	is	important	in	the	Cardinal.		Florin	suggests	we	need	to	
replace	the	door	piston.		The	previous	owner	was	present	and	said	the	door	piston	is	brand	new.		Question	from	
the	floor:	have	you	checked	the	tachs	in	the	plane?		Answer:	yes,	the	analog	tach	is	about	150	RPM	low.		The	JPI	is	
correct.		Florin	notes	we	can	take	out	the	tach	to	have	it	corrected	when	the	new	panels	come	in.		Question	from	
the	floor:	are	we	charging	based	on	tach	time?		Answer:	yes,	until	the	Hobbs	is	installed.		Question	from	the	floor:	
will	we	add	an	engine	heater?		Answer:	Yes,	we	need	to	do	that.		Question	from	the	floor:	are	we	using	the	extra	
tow	bar	for	the	Cardinal	right	now?		Answer:	yes,	but	we	need	to	replace	it	with	something	better.		Alan	asks	who	
will	find	one	to	recommend?		Jeff,	the	prior	owner	has	one	and	will	donate	it	to	the	club.


Safety	Officer’s	Report

Shawn		was	absent.


Old	Business

N34727

Checkout	Forms	John	noted	the	forms	are	now	on	the	website.		

GPS	Data	None	of	our	430s	have	not	had	obstacle	data,	but	the	Cardinal	has	available	a	pilot	pack	that	would	in-
clude	obstacle	data,	but	it	costs	roughly	twice	as	much.		Nav	data	are	all	that	is	required	for	IFR.		It	has	August	
2021	obstacle	data	which	will	remain	even	if	we	don’t	purchase	updates.		Commenter	from	the	floor	says	the	Pi-
lot	Pack	also	includes	safe-taxi	data,	which	is	useful.		John	says	we	will	go	with	nav-only	for	now.




Autopilot	Question	from	the	floor:	how	much	would	it	cost?		Answer:	$12500	installed	from	Garmin.		The	wiring	
has	been	updated,	but	we	still	need	servos.		The	servos	would	be	included	in	the	Garmin	install.				Question	from	
the	floor:	can	we	afford	it?		Answer:	Alan	would	prefer	to	wait	and	see	what	other	costs	may	arise	during	the	rest	
of	this	year.		Comment	from	the	floor:	is	this	a	want,	or	a	need?		Answer	from	the	floor:	It	would	be	useful	for	
commercial	students	that	need	to	train	in	a	TAA,	we’ve	lost	members	because	the	club	doesn’t	have	one.		Alan	
recommended	we	wait	until	we	see	how	the	new	rates	and	dues	play	out	against	our	costs.		Comment	from	the	
floor:	the	commercial	rating	only	requires	ten	hours.		John	and	others	suggest	upgrades	to	the	182	to	be	a	TAA	
might	also	be	a	cost-effective	way	to	meet	the	commercial	students’	needs.

Florin	asked	if	we	could	remove	the	vacuum	pump	from	727	since	it	has	dual	G5s?		Answer:	the	current	wing	lev-
eler	needs	the	vacuum	pump.


Airplane	Washing	Dan	Anderson	has	submitted	a	proposal	to	wash	one	plane	(inside	and	out)	per	month	for	
$270	in	credit	to	the	club.		John	asked	if	maintenance	has	any	issue	with	the	proposal.		Florin	says	he	has	no	con-
cerns.		Dan	has	obtained	insurance	to	cover	the	planes	in	case	damage	occurred	during	washing.		Commenter	
from	the	floor:	the	club	insurance	does	not	cover	the	planes	while	they	are	taxiing,	being	washed,	etc.		Dan	would	
ask	the	club	to	buy	the	special	plane	wax	after	he	uses	up	what	he	has	purchased.		Florin	moved	to	accept	Dan’s	
proposal.		Alan	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously


New	Business

Question	from	the	floor:	given	the	limitations	of	the	club	insurance	policy,	do	we	need	to	review	the	policy?		Alan	
will	call	Avemco	check	on	the	limits.		


Free	flight	hour	won	by:		Ed	Bryce

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:25

Next	Meeting:	The	next	board	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	November	10th.















